
From: Paul Heintz [mailto:paul@sevendaysvt.com]  

Sent: Friday, December 19, 2014 2:48 PM 
To: Miller, Elizabeth; London, Sarah; Coriell, Scott 

Subject: single-payer communications 

 

Hi Liz, Sarah and Scott, 

 

I appreciated Gov. Shumlin's willingness to waive executive privilege in order for us to get a 

more accurate sense of when and why he decided to flip-flop on single-payer. Can you please 

provide me the following: 

 

-All communications (including, but not limited to email, memos, mail, text messages and 

voicemails) between Gov. Shumlin and members of his Governors Business Advisory Council 

on Health Care Financing from Sept. 1, 2014 to today. 

 

-All communications (including, but not limited to email, memos, mail, text messages and 

voicemails) between Gov. Shumlin and the following staff members relating in any way to 

health care, single-payer, Act 48 and the financing plan, from Sept. 1, 2014 to today: Elizabeth 

Miller, Jeb Spaulding, Lawrence Miller, Susan Allen, Scott Coriell, Robin Lunge, Michael Costa 

and Devon Green.  

 

If the governor decides to flip-flop on this one, too, please ask him to give me a ring to explain. 

 

Thanks, 

Paul 
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